
 

 

City of Burlington Newsletter 
 
Welcome to the third issue of the City of Burlington  
Newsletter! City of Burlington staff are excited to launch this newsletter in 
the hopes of reaching more of our citizens with information about things  
going on in our great city.  This will be mailed quarterly to all USPS  
customers within city limits. You can expect to see an issue in January, April, 
July, and October.  
 
You will find highlights about each of the different departments and find  
answers to some of the most frequently asked questions. Want to access our 
newsletter online? There will be a link on our website as well as a way to  
subscribe and get added to a list to automatically receive a copy to your 
email upon release. Paper copies will also be available at City Hall and the 
Burlington Public Library. Have a city related question about something not 
included in the newsletter? Please reach out to one of our city departments 
listed on the back page of this newsletter. Someone will be happy to answer 
or direct you to the correct person. Our goal is to increase communication 
and make our city an even better place to live, work and play. 

Reflections on the first 87 days: First Impressions of Burlington 

I have been asked many times over the past three months about what I think of Burlington. My elevator response is that 

this community is vibrant, active, and welcoming. The longer response is that I have gained a deeper appreciation for 

the community the more I learn about the dedication of staff, the passion of our residents, and commitment to service of 

the organizations here. 

The number of restaurants, retail establishments, and cultural activities is incredible and there is always something  

going on. So much so I suffer from FOMO sometimes as I try to juggle my calendar each weekend. Sally and I truly  

enjoy exploring the many different restaurants in the community and have found some great food. I have also enjoyed 

getting to know the coffee shops in town and meeting the ñold timersò in some of them. I even found the retired Mayors 

group and had the opportunity to gain some wisdom from them. There are so many wonderful experiences and things to 

do, we should not be bashful in promoting ourselves more and letting our community pride shine brighter. 

Having spent the past few months soaking in the local flavor and culture, I am ready to begin to see where I can make 

an impact and help continue the work the Cityôs wonderful staff is already doing. The Downtown redevelopment project 

over the next two years will be a chance to work with local businesses and organizations in developing what we want 

Burlington to look like for the next 25 years. Having been involved in Downtown redevelopment in the past, I am excited 

to work with the community on this image changing project. I say image-changing because a fresh look on the Riverfront 

and Jefferson Street will be a changing force for retail, tourism, and local involvement and will help drive continued  

interest and develop downtown. However, not all focus is on Downtown, and I am excited to be a part of some of the  

commercial, recreational, and residential activity happening on the West edge also. 

Burlington is an amazing community, and I am eager to become more entrenched in the projects and activities taking 
place and look forward to nurturing the relationships already taken hold. 
 

-Chad Bird, City Manager 
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